
 

At Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale Schools we are KIND: 
 

Kind and accepting 
Independent learners 

Never giving up 
Determined to be our personal best 

 
Under God’s guidance, we teach children the importance 

of kindness towards others, tolerance and mutual  
respect.  This empowers children to have the courage to 

achieve their personal best. 
 

Psalm 145:17 
‘The Lord is righteous in all his ways and kind in all his 

works’ 
 

Luke 2:40 
‘And the child grew and became strong; he was filled 

with wisdom…’  
 

We uphold these values through our golden rules: 
• Be ready  

• Be respectful 
• Be safe 



K 
I 
N 
D 

The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation Newsletter 

Friday 14th June 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Another busy week has come and gone with lots of hard work completed by all.  Our Y1 children did a brilliant 
job of completing their Phonics Screening Check on Tuesday, Mrs Cawthra was very impressed by their resili-
ence and super phonic knowledge.  A big well done also to our Y4 children who completed their Multiplication 
Tables Check on the same day—Mrs Leivers was bowled over by their enthusiasm. 

Rev. Anne would like to let everyone know that there is a pet service at St Hilda’s Church, Chop Gate on    
Sunday 16th June at 3pm—furry, scaly and fluffy 
friends are welcome to attend with well        
behaved owners! 

With best wishes, 

Mr. M. Scott   

Executive Headteacher  

Notes 

Skip2B Fit 

We’re hoping that lots of parents and car-
ers will be able to join us for our family 
session on Monday—all information is in-
cluded in the letter sent earlier this 
week. 

Please can children come to school in 
their PE kits on Monday so that everyone 
gets the maximum activity time during 
their slot.  Thank you. 

Swimming as usual for Y3, Y4 and Y5 

Collective Worship 
 

 

No Outsiders this week was all about a collaborative music pro-

ject in Ireland involving children from refugee communities.  

Why not watch this recording of the story ‘My Name Is Not Refu-

gee’ by Kate Milner and discuss it with your child: https://

www.youtube.com/watch?v=q9n1plse2K4 

Safeguarding 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for the federation is Matthew 
Scott.  The Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for Bilsdale is 
Rachel Grundmann and for Carlton is Diane Jeffries.  The Safe-
guarding Lead Governor is John Ford. 

If you have concerns about the safety of a child please speak to 
one of the staff named above. If you have concerns outside of 
school hours, please follow this link to the North Yorkshire Safe-
guarding Children Partnership website. 

Awards 

Well done to the following children: 

Stars of the Week— William, Rupert, Isabel, Aoife, 
Thomas, Jake, Arthur, Zeff 

Kindness Award— Matilda, Henry, Jake, Henry J, 
Hugo, Anna, Zara 

Handwriting Award— Rocco, Oliver, Alex, Alice, 
Eliza, Joey 

 

Vision and Behaviour Awards 

Vision Award—Oscar, All KS1, Seth, Daisy,  

Headteacher Hot Chocolate— Isabel, Seth, Felicity, 
Bea, Lluna 

Times Table Rock Stars 

Y1 Numbots— Aoife, Rory, Rupert 

Y2— 1st Isabel, 2nd Scarlett, 3rd Ada 

Y3/4— 1st Anna, 2nd Sammy, 3rd Eva 

Y5/6—  1st Jake, 2nd Harry, 3rd Jack                               

Change of status  Oliver Slane—Wannabee 

 

Attendance—our whole school  target 
is 96%.   

Bilsdale— 95.9% 

Carlton— 95.3% 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q9n1plse2K4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q9n1plse2K4
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/worried-about-a-child


Diary Dates 

Monday 17th 
June 

Skip 2B Fit—parents welcome 

Bilsdale at Carlton all day.  Children 
come to school in PE kit 

All Info. sent 

Wednesday 19th 
June 

Y5/6 at Online Safety Roadshow.  Bils-
dale Y5/6 drop off/collect at Carlton.  

8.00 drop-off  

Y5/6 Info. sent 

Thursday 20th 
June 

Reception 2024/25 transition             
Reception transition parent lunch 

Rec. 24/25 starters Info. sent 

Friday 21st June Reception & KS1 seaside visit Rec, Y1 and Y2 Info. sent 

Monday 24th 
June 

Final swimming session today Y3/4/5 n/a 

Tuesday 25th 
June 

Reception new starters parent meeting, 
4pm at Carlton 

Rec. 24/25 starters Info. sent 

Thursday 27th 
June 

Y5/6 DT day at Bilsdale—Carlton Y5/6 to 
Bilsdale on this day. 

Y5/6 Info. sent 

Friday 28th June Olympic Dance Day All More info. to follow 

Saturday 29th 
June 

Bilsdale fun day—all welcome, please 
bring friends and spread the word! 

All Info. sent 

Tuesday 2nd July Afternoon rehearsal at Chop Gate Village 
Hall—children to be collected from Chop 

Gate.  After school club at Bilsdale 
School. 

All Info. sent 

Wednesday 3rd 
July 

All day rehearsal at Chop Gate Village 
Hall—children to be dropped off/

collected from Chop Gate. Wraparound 
care at Bilsdale School only.  

All Info. sent 

Thursday 4th 
July 

General Election—Bilsdale School closed 
as being used as a polling station.  Bils-
dale children to attend Carlton today. 

Bilsdale n/a 

Thursday 4th 
July 

Re-scheduled Sports Morning All n/a 

Thursday 4th 
July 

End of Year Production—Chop Gate    
Village Hall.  6pm 

All Info. sent 

Friday 5th July Library in school                                
(last one before summer) 

All n/a 

Tuesday 9th July Little Owls Leaver’s Party Rec. 24/25 starters More info. to follow 

Wednesday 10th   
-Friday 12th July   

Y6 transition to Stokesley School Y6 n/a 

Thursday 11th 
July 

New class transition day.                     
NO FOOTBALL CLUB  

All n/a 

Thursday 18th 
July 

Leavers Services—10am Carlton         
2pm Bilsdale 

All More info. to follow 

Friday 19th July Last day of term 

NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUB TODAY 

All n/a 



News from the Classes 

 

Little Owls and Class 1 

Following on from our topic ‘On the Beach’, Class 1 have been thinking about pirates! This week Class 1 
have enjoyed practising our song of the week ‘When I was 1…’. The children have practised altering the 
speed of the song, singing it in various pitches and altering the words to our own version. If you hear 
your little one singing this catchy tune at home challenge them to sing the song in a different way. 
Alongside our beautiful singing, Class 1 focused on cutting skills this week. We are so proud of how far 
the children have come with their cutting so far this year. 

 

Carlton & Bilsdale KS1 

This week we have thoroughly enjoyed our learning in 
science and have learned more about plant survival. We 
discussed the ways trees and plants change with the 
seasons. It was great to get outdoors into the school 
grounds and observe plants. We had some really good 
answers to the questions: 'What season is it now?' and 
'What plants would we expect to see at this time of 
year?'   

On Monday afternoon, Year 2 enjoyed being gardeners 
and had fun tidying up the flowerbeds. They worked 
hard, despite the heavy downpours and managed to 
plant some pumpkin plants and sunflower seeds.  

In geography this week we learned about Saltwick Nab and its dangers. We used Google Earth search 
tool to locate Whitby and made observations about any physical and human features observed, based 
on our prior learning. We now know that Saltwick Nab is a rocky platform situated off the coast of 
Whitby which is, at times, hidden by the sea. We considered the dangers of such a feature and listened 
to the story of SS Rohilla.  

Well done to all our children who took part in the phonics screening check this week. We are incredibly 
proud of you all.  

 

Carlton and Bilsdale KS2 

Do you think KS2 should complete SATS? Should we feed animals in the wild? School uniforms – good or 
bad? Some of the questions that KS2 have been discussing in order to write a balanced argument. This 
has involved exploring different viewpoints and developing tolerance for, and understanding of, oppos-
ing views. There has been some passionate debating and emotive writing.  

In maths, Y3 and Y4 have been using and applying their calculation skills with money. Y5 have complet-
ed work on decimals whilst Y6 have been working through a bakery challenge. They have worked on 
costing, profit and loss, packaging and timings. They are looking forward to our baking day at Bilsdale. 
Look out for some tasty treats soon!  

 



Book Fair 

A big thank you to White Rose Books who did an amazing job of hosting our book fair last Fri-
day.  It was great to see so many parents, carers and children viewing and discussing so many 
different texts.  I hope everyone is enjoying the new additions to their book shelves! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





Roots Celebration of Nature 

Children in Class 2 and Class 4 at Carlton created artwork for the Celebration of Nature festi-
val, this will be available to view.  Details below. 





Amazon Wish Lists 

Thank you to everyone for their generous donations so far, they’ve really made a difference to 
our class libraries.  

Class 1 wish list—https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/38P02L2MODMMF?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 2 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3J2NFXCAPY3X0?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 3 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1D1LRFQKJAL0V?ref_=wl_share 

 

Class 4 wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/27YYASPC0H143?ref_=wl_share 

 

Bilsdale wish list— https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/LP095CM3BW3V?ref_=wl_share  

 

 

Train to be a Teaching Assistant at The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation 

In September, we have availability for 1 funded place to train to become a Teaching Assistant.  
Contact the Swaledale Alliance for more information. 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/38P02L2MODMMF?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3J2NFXCAPY3X0?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1D1LRFQKJAL0V?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/27YYASPC0H143?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/LP095CM3BW3V?ref_=wl_share

